
INT. OFFICE - DAY

MARTIN
And make sure you try Trisha again. Her 
magic number is five. (off Angela's look) 
How many times you have to call before 
she finally takes your call.

ANGELA
Do they all have... magic numbers?

MARTIN
You wouldn't believe how many. One of the 
perks of being an ex-statistics nerd. I 
like keeping count.

ANGELA
That's a little OCD.

MARTIN
Excuse me?

ANGELA
Oh, god. I'm sorry, sir. I was... I was 
hanging out with my sister all weekend. 
We always seem to end up talking like we 
did growing up. I'm afraid some of her 
snarkiness rubs off on me.

MARTIN
87%.

ANGELA
Sorry?

MARTIN
87% of people identify, or at least 
acknowledge, repeating habits, behaviors, 
family relationship dynamics whenever 
they spend time with family members later 
in life.

ANGELA
Old habits die hard?

MARTIN
Default socialization strategy. 
Apparently some impulses we have to work 
very hard to overcome.

ANGELA
So, we're cool about the OCD thing?
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MARTIN
We're "cool" as soon as you can reset 
your frame of reference and socialization 
markers. 

ANGELA
Thank you, sir.

She moves to exit then turns back at the door.

ANGELA (CONT’D)
I just want to say, sir, that I'm really 
proud of you. What you're going to do. 

MARTIN
Perhaps you should save your appreciation 
for when it's actually done.

ANGELA
Of course, sir.

She turns back toward the door.

MARTIN
But, thank you... Angela. I appreciate 
the sentiment.

She nods and exits. He sits behind his desk and moves his 
computer mouse as he fixes his gaze on his laptop screen. 
A BUZZER sounds. He hits a button on his phone.

ANGELA
Senator, I have --

His DOOR OPENS and TRISHA WAGGONER strides in.

TRISHA
Got a newbie, Martin? Gonna have to teach 
her how to lock a door.

Angela appears in the doorway looking flummoxed.

MARTIN
(to Angela)

It's okay.
(to Trish)

I like to keep an open door policy, 
Trish. Serving the people and all that.

TRISHA
Well, I'd ask to buy some cookies but I 
guess the Boy Scouts don't actually sell 
any, do they? What good are they?
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MARTIN
What will it take to get you on board, 
Trish?

TRISHA
Is that your version of foreplay? My god, 
Martin. Do send your wife my sympathies.

MARTIN
I'm sorry I don't have time to --

TRISHA
No. Now that's where you're wrong, 
Martin. Time is the one thing you do 
have. Or at least you will. And believe 
me it will take plenty of it for your 
little stunt to get a vote to happen.

MARTIN
How did you hear?

TRISHA
It's my job to hear. Yours too. You just 
haven't learned that yet. That's the bad 
news. The good news is I'm on your side.

MARTIN
You are? That's fantastic! With you we 
can --

TRISHA
In principle, Martin. In principle. Let 
me ask you something. How many US 
senators do you think own a handgun?

MARTIN
I know Dave --

TRISHA
Fourteen. You're not the only one good 
with numbers. How many do you think own 
assault rifles? None. Do you see where 
I"m going with this?

The phone's BUZZER rings. He pushes a button.

ANGELA
It's 11, sir.

MARTIN
Thank you, Angela. I'm gonna need a 
minute.
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ANGELA
Yes, sir.

TRISHA
You don't need to convince any of us that 
assault rifles are overkill, if you'll 
pardon the awful, awful pun. But you do 
need to figure out how to... how would my 
Mama put it... let the dog out without 
letting the wolves in.

MARTIN
I'm open to any ideas.

TRISHA
Well, perhaps instead of going at this 
from the standpoint of what you want to 
take away --

MARTIN
I focus on what I want to --

TRISHA
What we want to-- (off his look) Oh, not 
me. Believe me -- I'll deny even talking 
about this topic. I simply mean it's fine 
for you to lead the troops. Just let them 
think they're the ones going to be 
winning the war.

MARTIN
Thank you for your time, senator.

TRISHA
Good luck, Martin. God knows you'll need 
it.
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